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Judy Moll, President  

 
Itõs that time of year again: An-

nual Meeting on Friday, 
April 15.   This is your oppor-

tunity to have a say on the 
budget, program, bylaws amend-

ments, and officers for next 
year.  Plus there will be an over-

view of this yearõs League ac-
complishments. 

 
Your League Board tried to find 

a central location for our meet-
ing.  We also wanted the JTED 

Culinary Arts Program to cater 
our meal.  The best option 

turned out to be meeting at 
Santa Rita High School, 

3951 S. Pantano Road 
(intersection of Pantano 

and Escalante)  where the 
Culinary Arts Program is locat-

ed.  The program is in a sepa-
rate building on the south side 

of Escalante.  Please carpool and 
park there or across the street 

at the Dollar Store. 

 

Margaret Regan, local journalist 
and author, will be our luncheon 

speaker. Her topic is òDetained 
and Deported: Stories of Immi-

grant Families under Fire,ó 
which is also the title of her 

recent book. For more about 
this topic, please see the article 

on the last page of this Voter 
(page 8). 

 
Culinary Arts JTED facility 

tours begin at 9:45 
am.  Registration is at 10:15 

and the meeting starts 
promptly at 10:30.  

 
Please make your reserva-

tion by using the form in 
the Call to the Annual 

Meeting and sending your 
check for $20 or you may 

register on our website and 
use PayPal by Monday, April 

11. 
 

Presidentõs Message: Annual Meeting is coming soon! 

LWVGT President Judy Moll is a Southern Arizona Woman 

of Influence 

At the 2016 Women of Influ-

ence Awards Event, LWVGT 
President Judy Moll was hon-

ored as one of Southern Arizo-
naõs influential women.  The 

awards banquet gala was held 
on March 22nd at Casino Del Sol 

Resort.  Along with two other 
nominees, Judy was a finalist in 

the Community Service catego-
ry.  When the envelope was 

opened, LWVGT members and 
others in the audience cheered 

as the emcee announced her 

name.  

 
As the Awards Program Guide 

noted:   

 
òJudy Moll has been a 

member of the League of 
Women Voters for 35 

years.  She has been dedi-
cated to the proposition 

that all citizensõ votes mat-
ter and has worked to 

register and educate vot-

ers.ó 
 

Congratulations, Judy! 
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Save the Date:  

Annual Meeting 
April 15, 2016 (Tucson) 

 
Workshops on Planning 

Forums and Moderating 
April 30, 2016 (Tucson) 

 

LWVAZ ô16 Council 
April 30ð May 1, 2016 

(Phoenix) 
 

LWVUS ô16 Convention 
June 16-19, 2016 (D.C.) 
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Updated online. All meetings are open to members and the public unless otherwise indicated.  

Calendar  

February 2016  
Panel Discussion: 

Protecting Our  
Children  

5ŀǘŜ ¢ƛƳŜ [ƻŎŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ 5ŜǎŎǊƛǇǝƻƴ 

CǊƛŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ мΣ 
нлмс 

фΥол-ммΥол ŀƳ [²±D¢ .ƻŀǊŘ aŜŜǝƴƎΦ aŜŜǘ ŀǘ !ǾƛǾŀ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴϥǎ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎΣ мро {Φ tƭǳƳŜǊ 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ рΣ 
нлмс 

фΥол !a 

9ŀǎǘǎƛŘŜ ¦ƴƛǘ aŜŜǝƴƎΦ фΥол ŀΦƳΦ ǎƻŎƛŀƭΣ млΥлл ŀΦƳΦǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΣ ²ŀǊŘ н 
hŶŎŜΣ тртр 9Φ {ǇŜŜŘǿŀȅΦ DǳŜǎǘ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊǎΥ 5ǊΦ Lŀƴ wƻŀǊƪ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƭƭŜŀƎǳŜ 
ǿƘƻ ǿƛƭƭ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ƭŜƎƛǎƭŀǝǾŜ Ŏǳǘǎ ǘƻ tƛƳŀ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΦ vǳŜǎǝƻƴǎΥ 
tƘȅƭƛǎ /ŀǊƴŀƘŀƴ уур-онтм 

CǊƛŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ уΣ 
нлмс 

мнΥлл ƴƻƻƴ 

DǊŜŜƴ ±ŀƭƭŜȅ ¦ƴƛǘ aŜŜǝƴƎΦ aŜŜǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ aŀŘŜǊŀ wƻƻƳΣ оǊŘ ƅƻƻǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
[ŀ ±ƛǎǘŀ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ [ŀ tƻǎŀŘŀ ŎŀƳǇǳǎΦ .ǊƛƴƎ ŀ ǎŀŎƪ ƭǳƴŎƘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ 
ƘŀƭŦ ƘƻǳǊΦ ¢ƘŜ ƻŶŎƛŀƭ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ōŜƎƛƴǎ ŀǘ мнΥол ǇΦƳΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 
ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ƛǎ 5ǊΦ ±ƛǊƎƛƴƛŀ WǳŜǧƴŜǊΣ ŦƻǊƳŜǊ ǎǳǇŜǊƛƴǘŜƴŘŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƻƴǝƴŜƴπ
ǘŀƭ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ƛƴ DǊŜŜƴ ±ŀƭƭŜȅΦ {ƘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ƛƴ !ǊƛȊƻƴŀΦ 
¢ƘŜ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ƛǎ ƻǇŜƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇǳōƭƛŎΦ /ƻƳŜ ƻƴŜ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭΦ aƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΥ 
{ǳŜ DƛǊŀǊŘŜŀǳΣ спу-тфсф 

CǊƛŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ мрΣ 
нлмс 

  

[²±D¢ !ƴƴǳŀƭ aŜŜǝƴƎΦ aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘ wŜƎŀƴΣ ƧƻǳǊƴŀƭƛǎǘ ŀƴŘ ŀǳǘƘƻǊ ǘƻ ǇǊŜπ
ǎŜƴǘ Ϧ5ŜǘŀƛƴŜŘ ŀƴŘ 5ŜǇƻǊǘŜŘΥ {ǘƻǊƛŜǎ ƻŦ LƳƳƛƎǊŀƴǘ CŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǳƴŘŜǊ CƛǊŜϦΦ 
W¢95 /ǳƭƛƴŀǊȅ !Ǌǘǎ ƛǎ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ ƭǳƴŎƘ ŦƻǊ ŀ Ŏƻǎǘ ƻŦ ϷнлΦлл ǇŜǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴΦ ¢ƻ 
ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ {ŀƴǘŀ wƛǘŀ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭΣ офрм { tŀƴǘŀƴƻ wŘΣ ¢ǳŎǎƻƴΦ wŜǎŜǊπ
Ǿŀǝƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘΦ /ƭƛŎƪ ƘŜǊŜ ŦƻǊ 5Ŝǘŀƛƭǎ ŀƴŘ wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ мфΣ 
нлмс 

нΥлл ta 

bƻǊǘƘǿŜǎǘ ¦ƴƛǘ aŜŜǝƴƎΦ aŜŜǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ aƻǳƴǘŀƛƴ ±ƛǎǘŀ CƛǊŜ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ {ǘŀǝƻƴ 
смлΣ ммтр ² aŀƎŜŜ wŘΣ ¢ǳŎǎƻƴΣ !½Φ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴŀƭ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴǎΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘπ
ƛƴƎ ǇǊƻǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴǎΣ ŦƻǊ tǊƻǇƻǎƛǝƻƴǎ мно ŀƴŘ мнпΦ [ŜŀƎǳŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ WƻƘƴ 
Yŀƭǘǎŀǎ ŀƴŘ !ƴƴŀ 5ƻƭŀƪ ǿƛƭƭ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ Ǿƛŀ tƻǿŜǊtƻƛƴǘ ǇǊƻπ
ƎǊŀƳǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇŜŘΦ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘΥ bŀƴŎȅ tŦŀƉƛƴΣ нмф-рттп ƻǊ ²ƛƴƛŦǊŜŘ 
²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎΣ тпн-лрлнΦ 

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ нмΣ 
нлмс 

ммΥол !a 
aƛŘǘƻǿƴ ¦ƴƛǘ aŜŜǝƴƎΦ aŜŜǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƳŜ ƻŦ wƻǎŜƳŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ ²ŜƴŘŜƭ 
bŜƛƳŀƴƴΦ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ WŀƴƛŎŜ aǳǊǇƘȅ όрнлύ оно-трлм ƻǊ CǊŜŘŀ WƻƘƴǎƻƴ όрнлύ 
снн-мфоо ŦƻǊ ŀŘŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΦ 

{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ олΣ 
нлмс 

фΥлл-оΥолǇƳ 

CǊŜŜ ²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎ - hǇŜƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ tǳōƭƛŎΦ ¢ƘŜ [²±D¢ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻũŜǊƛƴƎ ǘǿƻ 
ŦǊŜŜ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ¸²/! ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎƘƛǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ¸²/! ŀǘ рор bΦ 
.ƻƴƛǘŀ !ǾŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎ ŀǊŜ Iƻǿ ǘƻ tƭŀƴ ŀ CƻǊǳƳ ŀƴŘ Iƻǿ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ 
aƻŘŜǊŀǘƻǊΦ ¢ƘŜ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎ ŀǊŜ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ŦƻǊ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ǘƘŀǘ Ǉƭŀƴ ǘƻ Ǌǳƴ 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ŦƻǊǳƳǎ ōǳǘ ƴƻǘ ǊŜǎǘǊƛŎǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƎǊƻǳǇǎΦ όŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ϧ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀπ
ǝƻƴύ 

{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ олΣ 
нлмс-{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ aŀȅ 
мΣ нлмс 

{ŀǘ фΥол-п ǇƳ 
{ǳƴ фΥол-м ǇƳ 

[²±!½ /h¦b/L[Φ [ŜŀƎǳŜ hŶŎŜ ƛƴ tƘƻŜƴƛȄ όппно bΦ нпǘƘ {ǘǊŜŜǘΣ tƘƻŜπ
ƴƛȄΣ !½ урлмсύΦ {ǇŜŀƪŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎ - ŜƳŀƛƭ WǳŘȅ aƻƭƭ ƛŦ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘΦ 

CǊƛŘŀȅΣ aŀȅ моΣ 
нлмс 

мн bƻƻƴ 

DǊŜŜƴ ±ŀƭƭŜȅ ¦ƴƛǘ aŜŜǝƴƎΦ aŜŜǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ aŀŘŜǊŀ wƻƻƳΣ оǊŘ ƅƻƻǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
[ŀ ±ƛǎǘŀ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ [ŀ tƻǎŀŘŀ ŎŀƳǇǳǎΦ .ǊƛƴƎ ŀ ǎŀŎƪ ƭǳƴŎƘΦ ¢ƘŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ 
ǿƛƭƭ ǿŀǘŎƘ ŀ ǾƛŘŜƻ ŎŀƭƭŜŘΥ tŀȅ ǘƻ tƭŀȅ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƛƴƅǳŜƴŎŜ ƻŦ ϦŘŀǊƪ Ƴƻƴπ
ŜȅϦ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƻǳǘŎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ŜƭŜŎǝƻƴǎΦ aƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ {ǳŜ DƛǊŀǊŘŜŀǳΣ 
спу-тфсфΦ 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ aŀȅ мтΣ 
нлмс 

  
{ǇŜŎƛŀƭ 9ƭŜŎǝƻƴ 5ŀȅΦ tǊƻǇƻǎƛǝƻƴ мно - !ǊƛȊƻƴŀ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ CƛƴŀƴŎŜ 
!ƳŜƴŘƳŜƴǘ όōǊƻŎƘǳǊŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎύ tǊƻǇƻǎƛǝƻƴ мнп - tǳōƭƛŎ wŜǝǊŜƳŜƴǘ 
{ȅǎǘŜƳǎ !ƳŜƴŘƳŜƴǘ  

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ aŀȅ мтΣ 
нлмс 

мн bƻƻƴ 
bƻǊǘƘǿŜǎǘ ¦ƴƛǘ aŜŜǝƴƎΦ tƻǘƭǳŎƪ ƭǳƴŎƘ ŀƴŘ Ŧŀƭƭ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ όǘŜƴǘŀǝǾŜύΦ 
5Ŝǘŀƛƭǎ ŀƴŘ ƭƻŎŀǝƻƴ ǘƻ ōŜ ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜŘΦ 

Additional dates may be found online. 

http://lwvgt.org/calendar.html
http://lwvgt.org/calendar.html
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Lori Parker, Social Policy 

Chair  
 

Our February program on local 
child protection services was 

well-attended and well-
received. Thank you to moder-

ator Joan Kaltsas, who facilitat-
ed the presentation and shared 

an insightful quote by Nelson 
Mandela.   

  
Arizona has over 19,000 chil-

dren and youth in foster 
care.  Our two youngest panel-

ists, Ashley and Dimon, have 
used their foster care experi-

ence to choose their life goals 
and to inform their future ca-

reers.  Equally inspirational was 

panelist Apache, who at 30 
years of age adopted the 13 

year old Dimon. 
 

Michelle Crow, Southern Ari-
zonaõs Director of the Chil-

dren's Action Alliance (CAA), 
urged us to follow proposed 

legislation regarding children's 
health care.  We can do this at 

the CAA website, online, 
where we can also learn how 

Arizona legislators have voted 
on children's issues.   Also on 

CAA's 2016 Advocacy Docu-
ment online, we can find out 

more about CAAõs issues and 
recommended changes to Ari-

zonaõs foster care program. 

 
Court Appointed Support Ad-

vocates (CASA) Program Su-
pervisor Krissa Ericson encour-

aged attendees to consider 
becoming Advocates.  One 

LWVGT member has already 
declared her desire to volun-

teer!   Information is on their 
website, online.   

 
Action Messages relating to 

'Protecting our Children' are 
being added to the Action Mes-

sages on the LWVGT mem-
bersõ page online. 

Letter from the Leadership: Protecting Our Children: How Are We Doing?  

Page 3 April/May 2016  

Referred to voters by the Leg-

islature, Proposition 123  
would  amend the Arizona 

Constitution.  If passed, it 
would end litigation over the 

stateõs continuing failure to 
provide voter-directed increas-

es to education funding. School 
districts would receive less 

than provided by Proposition 
301 in 2000, with funding paid 

in part by increasing withdraw-
als from the State Land 

Trust.  Prop 123 would also 
add provisions allowing the 

Arizona Legislature to reduce 
promised inflation payments.  

 
LWVGTõs March 19th presenta-

tion featured three guest 

speakers: retired Boston Globe 

publisher Richard Gilman, Pres-
ident of Tucson Education 

Association Jason Freed, and 
No on Prop 123 Chair Morgan 

Abraham. Gilman analyzed the 
relationship between school 

performance and socio-
economic circumstances. Fol-

lowing Gilmanõs presentation, 
Freed argued that schoolsõ dire 

financial straits outweigh criti-
cisms of specific provisions in 

Prop 123. Abraham responded 
that Prop 123 dangerously 

limits Arizonaõs constitutional 
obligation to fund education 

and would seriously deplete 
school trust funds.  

Learn more online about 
school funding in Arizona at 

Bringing Up Arizona and about 
Prop 123 at links on the League 

website and in ARGUMENTS 
FILED IN SUPPORT OF 

PROPOSITION 123 
and ARGUMENTS FILED 

AGAINST PROPOSITION 
123  with the Secretary of 

State, the Committee Summary 
Sheet, the Legislative Council 

Analysis and in the Joint Legis-
lative Budget Committeeõs 

(JLBC) Fiscal Impact Summary. 

ͼ4ÈÅÒÅ ÃÁÎ 

ÂÅ ÎÏ 

ËÅÅÎÅÒ 

ÒÅÖÅÌÁÔÉÏÎ 

ÏÆ Á 

ÓÏÃÉÅÔÙͻÓ 

ÓÏÕÌ ÔÈÁÎ 

ÔÈÅ ×ÁÙ ÉÎ 

×ÈÉÃÈ ÉÔ 

ÔÒÅÁÔÓ ÉÔÓ 

ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȢͼ 

.ÅÌÓÏÎ 

-ÁÎÄÅÌÁ  

March 19th program 

presenters Jason Freed, 

Wendy Gamble, Morgan 

Abraham, Richard Gil-

man and Jen Garland  

May 17 Ballot Prop 124: Proposed Public Safety Pension Benefits System 

Nancy Pfafflin, Program 

Chair  
 

Proposition 124  would 
change the public safety pen-

sion benefits system, affecting 
retirees and current employees 

as well as  future employees. If 
approved, public safety pension 

benefits will be modified in 
accord with Senate Bill 1428. 

The bill caps future cost-of-

living allowances for all public 
safety retirees at  2 percent a 

year. It also creates a new re-
tirement benefit structure for 

public safety personnel hired 
on or after 7/1/2017, and an 

option for a ócatch upó account 
for employees who are not 

covered by Social Security and 
were hired between 1/1/2012 

and 7/1/2017.  More infor-

mation is available in the Prop 
124 Committee Summary 

Sheet and SB1428 House Sum-
mary. 

May 17 Ballot Prop 123:  Underfunded schools, litigation and state trust funds 

0ÕÂÌÉÃ 3ÁÆÅÔÙ 

0ÅÎÓÉÏÎ 

ÂÅÎÅПÉÔÓ ÁÒÅ 

ÁÌÓÏ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ 

-ÁÙ ρχÔÈ 

3ÐÅÃÉÁÌ 

%ÌÅÃÔÉÏÎ "ÁÌÌÏÔ  

azchildren.org
http://www.fosteringadvocatesarizona.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/02/AdvocacyBrochure_Web.pdf
pimacountycasa.org
http://www.members.lwvgt.org/ActionMessages.html
http://azleg.gov/alispdfs/Council/2015BallotMeasures/HCR_2001.pdf
http://www.bringinguparizona.com/the-need
http://lwvgt.org
http://www.azsos.gov/sites/azsos.gov/files/2016_0104_-_prop_123_-_pro_arguments.pdf
http://www.azsos.gov/sites/azsos.gov/files/2016_0104_-_prop_123_-_pro_arguments.pdf
http://www.azsos.gov/sites/azsos.gov/files/2016_0104_-_prop_123_-_pro_arguments.pdf
http://www.azsos.gov/sites/azsos.gov/files/2016_0104_-_prop_123_-_con_arguments.pdf
http://www.azsos.gov/sites/azsos.gov/files/2016_0104_-_prop_123_-_con_arguments.pdf
http://www.azsos.gov/sites/azsos.gov/files/2016_0104_-_prop_123_-_con_arguments.pdf
http://www.azleg.gov/legtext/52leg/1s/summary/h.hcr2001_10-30-15_astransmittedtosecretaryofstate.pdf
http://www.azleg.gov/legtext/52leg/1s/summary/h.hcr2001_10-30-15_astransmittedtosecretaryofstate.pdf
http://azleg.gov/alispdfs/Council/2015BallotMeasures/Adopted_Analysis_for_Prop_123.pdf
http://azleg.gov/alispdfs/Council/2015BallotMeasures/Adopted_Analysis_for_Prop_123.pdf
http://www.azleg.gov/jlbc/16mayprop123sum.pdf
http://www.azsos.gov/sites/azsos.gov/files/scr1019_official_sos_version.pdf
http://www.azleg.gov/FormatDocument.asp?inDoc=/legtext/52leg/2r/laws/0002.htm&Session_ID=115
http://www.azsos.gov/sites/azsos.gov/files/scr1019_factsheet.pdf
http://www.azsos.gov/sites/azsos.gov/files/scr1019_factsheet.pdf
http://www.azleg.gov/FormatDocument.asp?inDoc=/legtext/52leg/2r/summary/h.sb1428_02-11-16_houseengrossed.doc.htm&Session_ID=115
http://www.azleg.gov/FormatDocument.asp?inDoc=/legtext/52leg/2r/summary/h.sb1428_02-11-16_houseengrossed.doc.htm&Session_ID=115


 WWW.LWVGT.ORG  4 

 

Sue DeArmond, LWVGT 
member  

 
Do you want to plan a forum 

for candidates or issues during 
this critical election year?  Will 

you need to find a moderator?   
 

If your answer to either of 
these questions is yes, then 

youõll want to attend one or 
both of the free workshops co-

sponsored by LWVGT and the 
YWCA on Saturday, April 

30, 2016 at the YWCA, 525 
N. Bonita Ave., Tucson .   

 

From 9:00 to 11:30 am , with 
light refreshments available, the 

morning presentation, How to 
Plan a Forum , will focus on 

the importance of planning 
ahead.  You will learn the pro-

cess of determining your fo-
rumõs purpose, and choosing 

the co-sponsors, dates, times, 
locations, and the tools youõll 

need to conduct a successful 
educational forum.   

 
After a lunch break, during 

which participants may eat a 
lunch they bring or purchase 

food at the YWCA, the after-

noon session, How to be a 
Moderator , will run from 

12:30 to 3:30 . This program 
will train you and your col-

leagues to be effective modera-
tors.  We provide draft scripts, 

check lists and some role play-
ing opportunities incorporating 

real life situations. Moderators 
will also learn about the im-

portance of setting the tone for 
promoting civility and security.  

 
To attend, register online by 

Wednesday, April 27 or call 
the office, 520-327-7652.   

LWVGT and the YWCA present Two Free Workshops: 

How to Plan a Forum and How to be a Moderator  

Thanks to all who helped make our 3rd Annual  

Issues and Eggs a success! 

work-out when about a dozen 

unexpected guests joined us, 
increasing our total attendance 

to about 178 people. Of these, 
57 were LWVGT mem-

bers.  What great representa-
tion -- and so early in the 

morning too! We hope that we 
all can be ambassadors for 

JTED, a program that is availa-
ble to all community students 

and helps today's youth be-

come tomorrow's employees. 
 

Special thanks to members who 
purchased extra reservations 

and brought guests.  Thanks to 
our panel, we learned about 

Joint Technical Education Dis-
trict, today's exceptional voca-

tional education program!  
 

Carol West, Development 

Committee Chair  
 

The Development Committee 
sends its thanks and apprecia-

tion to LWVGT members who 
served as volunteers at our 

successful Issues and Eggs 
event.  

 
Check--in volunteers got a real 
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òéwe hope this 

will help to  

amplify the 

many voices in 

Southern  

Arizona.ó Liane 

Hernandez, 

Community  

Life Director, 

YWCA  

Southern  

Arizona  

http://www.lwvgt.org/Workshops.html
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Joan Kaltsas, Bylaw  

Committee Chair  
 

At the Annual Meeting, we will 
be asked to approve several 

changes to the Bylaws. They 
are primarily intended to sim-

plify the language and make the 
procedures easier to under-

stand.  
 

The Bylaws Committee also 
proposed a more significant 

change: creation of a Leader-
ship Council to govern in the 

absence of a President.  The 
proposal was offered because 

of the difficulty identifying any 
member willing to take on the 

duties of the LWVGT Presi-

dency for 2016-18. 

 
 Due to the complexity and 

potential impacts of the requi-
site changes, the Board voted 

to ònot recommendó any 
 concept of a Leadership  

Council. Instead, they agreed 
to place the topic of Leadership 

Succession Alternatives on the 
Annual Meeting Agenda, and 

subsequently, the Bylaws Com-
mittee withdrew this Article 

from their proposed changes 
to the Bylaws.  

  
What does this mean 

for LWVGTõs committed mem-
bers?  First, we must recognize 

that the Leagueõs mission to 

study issues, advocate, and 

educate voters during the com-
ing year ð and in the future ð 

requires effective leader-
ship.  All of us need to give this 

matter our thoughtful attention 
and come to the Annual Meet-

ing willing to discuss this is-
sue with open minds.  

 
 To address this challenge, to 

use it as an opportunity to 
become stronger and more 

resilient, may require a signifi-
cant change in our thinking, a 

òparadigm shift.ó Read up on 
the proposed changes to the 

Bylaws in your Call to the An-
nual Meeting. These are truly 

exciting and interesting times! 

Proposed Bylaw Changes and  . . .  
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In 2015,  
104 women --  

19.4% of the 535  

members -- held seats in the  
US Congress.  

 

~ Center for American Women and Politics 
(CAWP), Eagleton Institute of Politics, Rut-

gers University website online.~ 

Kudos to Linda Arzoumanian!  

Pima County School Superin-

tendent and LWVGT member 
Linda Arzoumanian is this 

yearõs recipient of the Board 
Award by the Southern Arizo-

na Association for Education of 
Young Children. As reported in 

March 7th Tucson Daily Star, 
ò[t}he honor recognizes Arzou-

manian's devotion to public 

service, support of children's 

issues and political advocacy on 
behalf of young children as she 

prepares to retire at the end of 
2016 after 16 years holding the 

seat.ó  Congratulations Linda! 

Roxie Lopez and Mary 

Gresham, Running and 
Winning Co -Chairs  

 
LWVGTõs Running &Winning 

(R&W) Committee is excited 
to announce that Superinten-

dent Manuel Valenzuela of 
Sahuarita Unified School Dis-

trict has committed to hosting 
the 14th annual R&W work-

shop for students in the com-
munity of Sahuarita, AZ.   

  
Preparations for this awesome 

Running and Winning 2016 at a high school in Sahuarita 

program are underway.  More 

information will be available 
after the March 22nd meeting 

with Superintendent Valenzue-
la, R&W Committee members, 

and representatives from Wal-
den Grove and Sahuarita High 

Schools.  
  

Should you be interested in 
volunteering for Running and 

Winning, please let us know by 
emailing RunningAndWin-

ning@LWVGT.org . 

Joan Kaltsas,  
2016 Bylaws 

Committee 

Chair  

http://www.cawp.rutgers.edu/women-us-congress-2015
mailto:RunningAndWinning@LWVGT.org
mailto:RunningAndWinning@LWVGT.org
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Nancy Pfafflin, Program 

Chair  
 

 
The Colorado League of Wom-
en Voters has asked local and 

state Leagues to support their 
proposal that the LWVUS 2016 

Convention concur with their 
2015 position on Behavioral 

Health. 
 

Concurrence is one method 
used to arrive at positions on 

which the League may base 
action. Other methods are 

studying a new topic or review-
ing/updating an existing posi-

tion, followed by a consensus 
process. While a majority vote 

of the LWVUS Board is re-
quired to approve a consensus, 

concurrence to amend or 

adopt a national League posi-

tion at a convention requires a 
two-thirds vote. 

 
To propose adoption of a posi-

tion by concurrence, a League 
Board provides a statement of 

position. It must be based on a 
previous state or local League 

study and consensus. The 
Board must also give the name 

of the League that did the origi-
nal study and access to the 

study materials. If the conven-
tion approves the proposed 

concurrence, the position 
statement can be used for fu-

ture League action. 
 

Concurrence at convention is 
an efficient method to develop 

new League positions, particu-
larly when traditional local 

League-based studies could be 

expected to reach the same 
conclusion.  

 
Even so, delegates need to 

consider the resource commit-
ment required to act on the 

position. If a recommendation 
is adopted, local Leagues and 

LWVUS, with limited resources 
ð money, but even more im-

portantly volunteer time ð may 
find it necessary to drop other 

activities in order to partici-
pate. 

 

The full report of the Colorado 

Behavioral Health proposal can 

be accessed online. There is 

also a summary of the report 

available online. 

gates will attend, but any other 

members who are interested in 
attending should contact Judy 

The 2016  LWVAZ Council 

Meeting is April 30-May 1st in 
Phoenix. LWVGTõs three dele-

Moll at President@lwvgt.org.  

The what, how and why of concurrence 

LWVAZ Council  Meeting  

Voter Services registering voters at community events 

Hopper, and Marilyn Smoler 

worked in the Voter Registra-
tion Booth. We registered 2 

voters and distributed forms to 
registered voters who wanted 

to change back to Party Non-
Designated status after the 

Presidential Preference Election 
(PPE).  Many attendees were 

thrilled to take a copy of  the 
LWVGTõs 2016 Citizenõs Di-

rectory of Elected Officials. 
 

Voter Services also registers 
voters at TUSD (18 year-olds) 

and Head Start (parents), as 

well as at churches, senior 
living facilities and homeless 

population locations.  To in-
crease voter turnout, we are 

collaborating with Paula Aboud, 
Kathy Budway of Pima Com-

munity Collegeõs Civic & Stu-
dent Leadership Program, and 

other organizations and individ-
uals who share this goal. 

 
If you wish to volunteer or 

have questions, please email 
VoterService@LWVGT.org 

Marilyn Smoler, Voter Ser-

vices Chair  
 

LWVGT Voter Services partici-
pated in the 5th Annual Ages 

'N Stages EXPO, benefiting the 
Pima Council on Aging, and had 

a booth at the 2016 Tucson 
Book Festival.  

 
The EXPO was held on Friday, 

February 26, 2016 at the Tuc-
son Convention Cen-

ter.  LWVGT members Judy 
Moll, Marion Pickens, Myra 

What does 

òconcurrenceó 

mean in  

League-speak? 
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Marilyn Smoler (left) and 

Myra Hopper (right) at 

Voter Services Table at 

Ages 'N Stages EXPO  

LWVAZ: A Voice 

For Citizens ð A 

Force For 

Change  

MEMBER Alert Regarding Directory  

The LWVGT Membership Directory  on our Members Only website (lwvgt.org) is updated 

monthly with corrections and new information.  If you do not have the password for the Directory, 

please call the League office at 520-327-7652. 

http://www.lwvcolorado.org/docs/BehavioralHealthStudyMaterials2015.pdf
http://www.lwvcolorado.org/behavioral-health.html
mailto:President@lwvgt.org
http://www.lwvgt.org/files/CDIR.pdf
http://www.lwvgt.org/files/CDIR.pdf
mailto:VoterService@LWVGT.org
http://lwvgt.org
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Mary Gresham, LWVGT 

member   
 

LWVGT member Shirley San-
delands is the current President 

of the League of Women Vot-
ers of Arizona (LWVAZ).  Her 

responsibilities include presid-
ing over state board and execu-

tive board meetings, overseeing 
the LWVAZ budget, sending 

out a newsletter with updates 
about legislation and news of 

local Leagues activities, and 
calling a state convention or 

council in alternate years.   
 As LWVAZ President, Shirley 

also coordinates League activi-
ties supporting or opposing 

proposed legislative action to 

ensure consistency with state 

board-adopted legislative prior-
ities and LWV positions. Cur-

rent priorities are: Voting 
rights, adequate funding of 

public education, women's 
issues, maintaining the right to 

citizen-sponsored initiatives, 
supporting merit selection of 

judges, and Citizen's Clean 
Elections commission.  

Shirley believes that LWVAZõs 
most important work is "to 

monitor and encourage laws 
for increased voting rights, to 

stop suppression of voter 
rights, and to participate in 

court cases that deal with pro-
tecting voter rights and voter 

initiated laws."  To do this ef-

fectively, she coordinates with 

other non-profit organizations 
working to increase civic en-

gagement.  
Her biggest task these days is 

getting funding for the 2016 
Voter Guide on statewide 

propositions. Her goal is to 
have the voter guide widely 

distributed in Arizona's rural 
areas as well as urban sites and 

online. She is also working 
with LWVAZ member Bob 

Richardson to create public 
service announcements urging 

voters to vote and complete all 
of their ballots and to arrange 

for an LWVAZ-sponsored 
debate for Arizonaõs 2016 U.S. 

Senate seat. 

considers a number of factors, 

the most important of which is 
focusing League effort where it 

can have the greatest impact. 
For 2016, the LWVUS legisla-

tive priorities are ranked in 
two tiers. The first tier priority 

is Representative Democracy, 
which includes voting rights and 

election administration, money 
in politics, redistricting reform 

and work on a constitutional 
convention. The second tier is 

The LWVUS Board set federal 

legislative priorities for the 
second session of the 114th 

Congress at its January board 
meeting. The League has many 

positions from which to take 
action but establishing a focus 

for our national advocacy is a 
critical responsibility of the 

LWVUS Board as it is for every 
League Board.  

 
In setting priorities, the Board 

Climate Change.  We also con-

tinue to watch action on sever-
al issues including immigration, 

health care, reproductive rights 
and environmental protection. 

LWVAZ President Shirley Sandelands has a full plate  

More news from the National League 

2016 LWVUS Convention this summer in D.C.  

yearõs Convention are Lobby 

Day at Capitol Hill, Pre-
Convention Welcome Activi-

ties including Key Structure of 
Democracy sessions on money 

in politics, redistricting and 
constitutional amendment safe-

guards, daily caucuses and 
workshops and plenary ses-

sions. Plus there are formal and 
informal social and networking 

opportunities, and a comedy 

performance by the Capitol 

Steps. 
 

Details are on the Convention 
2016 information page - includ-

ing how to register.  Please 
contact Judy Moll at Presi-

dent@lwvgt.org if you are 
interested in attending. 

Washington, D. C. is the place 

to be June 16-19, when LWV 
will hold its 2016 National 

Convention. Who should at-
tend? Old-timers, newcomers 

and anyone in between: itõs for 
all League members who want 

to learn more and experience 
how the League works to build 

a more perfect democracy.   
 

Among the highlights of this 

LWVUS Board 

Sets 2016 

Legislative 

Priorities 
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Shirley  

Sandelands, 

President 

LWVAZ  

For a good time 

and more -- go 

to the National 

League 

Convention in 

June! 

http://lwv.org/issues/protecting-voters
http://lwv.org/issues/reforming-money-politics
http://lwv.org/issues/reforming-money-politics
http://forum.lwv.org/member-resources/article/league-position-adopted-constitutional-conventions-under-article-v-us-const
http://forum.lwv.org/member-resources/article/league-position-adopted-constitutional-conventions-under-article-v-us-const
http://lwv.org/issues/reforming-immigration
http://lwv.org/our-work/other-policy-work/health-care
http://lwv.org/issues/defending-environment
http://forum.lwv.org/category/member-resources/council-and-convention/convention-2016
http://forum.lwv.org/category/member-resources/council-and-convention/convention-2016
mailto:President@lwvgt.org
mailto:President@lwvgt.org
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2424 E. Broadway 

Suite 110 
Tucson, AZ 85719    

LEAGUE OF WOMEN 

VOTERS OF 

GREATER TUCSON  

This is a reality that dozens of 

Mexican deportees face every 
day.  Many have no money and 

no identification.  Nor do 
many know where they can 

find food, a place to sleep or 
even a telephone to call a 

friend or relative.  To learn 
about what happens to these 

deportees, nine LWVGT 
members led by President 

Judy Moll drove to Nogales in 
mid-March to visit the bi-

national Kino Border Initia-

tive (KBI) . 
 

After parking near the Mari-
posa Port of Entry, we met 

KBI Director of Education and 
Advocacy Joanna Williams.  

Friendly and knowledgeable, 
Joanna met us and provided a 

brief orientation. Then we 
crossed the border and 

LWVGT.ORG 

President - Judy Moll 
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 Johnson & Pat 
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 Pfafflin  
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What would you do if you suddenly found yourself  all alone 

in a town far away from where you live?    

walked 2-3 blocks to the Aid 

Center for Deported Migrants 

(CAMDEP ð initials in Spanish),    
The building is called the 

òcomedoró because two meals 
are served there to migrant 

deportees each day. It is also 
used by partnering organiza-

tions which provide supporting 
services, such as first aid by a 

volunteer nurse and use of cell 
phones.  When we arrived, a 

line of 40-50 people, mostly 
males of all ages, were waiting 

to enter. 
 

After participating in the pre-
breakfast welcome and helping 
to serve breakfast and clean up 

afterwards, we walked a few 
blocks further to the Casa 

Nazaret (Nazareth House), a 
shelter housing eight migrant 

women or children for up to 

seven days. Perched on the top 

floor of a six-story building with-
out an elevator, it consists of two 

neighboring apartments. The 
shelter coordinator and three 

current residents shared with us 
how they came to the shelter, 

what the women at the shelter 
do -- which includes making ear-

rings and bracelets to sell ð and 
their thoughts about what they 

will do next. 

 
While we were welcomed at 

every turn, much of what we 
heard revealed human pain on a 

scale difficult to comprehend.  At 
our Annual Meeting we will learn 

more about this continuing night-

mare in our backyard.  
 

More information about KBI is 
online, including a 4 minute 

 video.  

KBI Director of Educa-

tion and Advocacy 

Joanna Williams  

Phone: 520-327-7652 

E-mail: league@lwvgt.org 

Migrant Deportees 

having breakfast at the 

Kino Border Initiative 

Comedor (dining 

room)   

Cooks and helper in 

the KBI kitchen  

Locked walkway (right) used by 

deportees; other pedestrians cross-

ing to Mexico use the open walk-

way on the left  

KBI Director of Education and Ad-

vocacy Joanna Williams  orienting 

LWVGT members before crossing  

the border  
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https://www.kinoborderinitiative.org
https://www.kinoborderinitiative.org
http://lwvgt.org/contact.html
https://www.kinoborderinitiative.org
https://www.kinoborderinitiative.org
https://vimeo.com/151947865

